
PAPAMOA FOOTBALL CLUB - ALCOHOL / DRUG POLICY  
 
Policy  
 
For the 2025 season the Club will use the Alice Johnson Oval (AJO) “facility” for aftermatch 
functions.  
The facility will only be open for the sale and use of alcohol during active club game day / 
evening activity and should it be able to meet conditions of the act. 
 
The Club is in the process of obtaining a CLUB liquor licence from the Tauranga City Council 
(TCC) which will enable the sale of liquor to Club members. 
 
Until such time as that licence is issued the Club MUST operate under the existing 
act/regulations as if the Club does have a Club liquor licence. A club licence is not to be 
confused with an On Licence. We can only sell to authorised people as per regulations in the act 
and our constitution. To enable the sale of alcohol the club must also cater 3 substantial meals. 
This will invariably require the use of staff in the facility. TCC also has introduced rules regarding 
what can and can not be consumed with regards to any Club liquor licence submission. This 
must have strict adherence. Fines issued by the TCC under the Act will be passed on to 
members breaking the act. The maximum fine is $10,000 at this point. 
 
 
Purpose  
To ensure that the consumption of alcohol at the AJO facility is managed and that club members 
behave in a responsible manner at all times both inside and outside of the building.  
 
To ensure that Papamoa FC members abide by the New Zealand Football Code of Conduct 
which includes no drugs or other illegal substances be consumed while representing Papamoa 
FC either through attendance at club matches, events or training.  
 
Process 
  
Initially the facility will only be accessible on Game days and no later than 2.5 hours after the 
final whistle. 
Once (and if) the Liquor licence is approved by TCC the facility may be open on Training days 
and at other designated times however the requirement to comply with the act must be 
adhered to, and the ability to recover costs(costs recovery). 
 
Alcohol can only be consumed from cans within the proposed licenced area which will be roped 
off. 
There is to be NO GLASS on Gordon Spratt Reserve OR or at any facility on the park. 
Papamoa FC teams can use the AJO facility for aftermatch purposes, this includes opposition 
teams. 



There is to be no consumption of alcohol in the AJO changing rooms immediately after the 
match. 
Food is to be made available that meets the standard / criteria as set out in the TCC Liquor 
Licence Regulations. 
A Duty Manager for the facility has been appointed by the Club. 
The Club is in the process of arranging beverage supply through The Mount Brewing Company.  
 
Members who bring their own alcohol to the facility will be asked to leave.  
 
Any members who partake in drug use or breach the conditions of the Club Liquor Licence will 
have membership cancelled with no fees refund.  
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